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PROPOSITION
 

THE STATES are asked to decide whether they are of opinion -
 
                             In pursuance of Regulation  3(2) of the Gambling (Channel Islands Lottery) (Jersey) Regulations 1975, as amended,

to appoint the following person as a member of the Public Lotteries Board for the balance of the current term, from
27th July 2002, namely -

 
                                              Mr. Jeremy Arnold.
 
 
GAMBLING CONTROL COMMITTEE



Report
 
The Public Lotteries Board is appointed by the States of Jersey on the recommendation of the Gambling Control Committee
to advise and assist the Committee in all matters concerning and promoting the conduct in Jersey of the Channel Islands
Lottery. It exercises the functions attributed to it by or under the Gambling (Channel Islands Lottery) (Jersey) Regulations
1975, as amended.
 
The Regulations require the States to appoint a Chairman and not less than six other persons to be members of the Board, all
of whom shall be persons of integrity who are ordinarily resident in Jersey, and the appointments are for a period of five
years.
 
With the resignation last year of Mr.  Paul Crespel, the Board has fallen below its statutory minimum number and the
Committee proposes that he be replaced for the balance of the present term (that is until 28th July 2003) by Mr.  Jeremy
Arnold.
 
The Committee accordingly proposes that, in accordance with Article  3(2) of the Gambling (Channel Islands Lottery)
(Jersey) Regulations 1975, as amended, Mr.  Arnold is appointed a member of the Board.
 
This proposition has no implications for the financial or manpower resources of the States.



APPENDIX
 

MR. JEREMY ARNOLD: RESUMÉ
 

Jeremy retired in 1994 aged 56 and has since lived full-time in Jersey. His career began in 1957 as an articled clerk with an
old firm of Chartered Accountants in the City. The company was taken over by Touche Ross shortly before he qualified in
1962. Jeremy worked for Touche Ross in Sydney and San Francisco before joining Arthur Andersen in London in 1966. He
opened the firm’s Birmingham Office in 1971. He became a partner in 1974 and transferred to the Toronto Office in 1976
where he ran the audit practice for 13  years. In 1989, he moved back to Europe to work in the Brussels Office until his
retirement in 1994. During his time in Belgium, he was the liaison partner for training in Europe, Middle East, India and
Africa.
 
Jeremy’s clients have been in a wide variety of industries, such as insurance broking, manufacturing, consumer products, film
and music production, advertising, real estate and retailing. Most of these were parts of very large multi-national companies.
His other work experience within the Firm has been in practice management, training and quality control. The last has
involved extensive practice reviews of offices in Australia, Malaysia, Switzerland, Kuwait, Egypt, Thailand, U.S.A. and
England.
 
Since retirement, Jeremy has spent his time on projects for Andersen, which has involved considerable time in the Middle
East. He also has a number of directorships and is a non-executive adviser to a Channel Islands law firm.
 
Jeremy is married and has two married daughters by his late wife. His interests include reading, sport, music and travel.


